
The Lake County Veteran Assistance Commission recently put this information out 
regarding the Real ID requirements. 
 
Effective October 2020, we will all need to have converted our driver's licenses to the 
new REAL format. The change includes a new gold star in the upper right corner of your 
license. Don't wait to get it! The DMV lines are already so long that it will take you 
multiple hours to get your new license if you go at the wrong time. The DMV has 
recognized the problem and they are now taking steps to alleviate it. A couple key 
considerations: 
 

1. If you are 65 or older, there is frequently a Senior line that jumps you to the front 
of the crowd. 

2. Mid-week very early might be a good time to avoid some of the line. 
3. Be sure you have all the documentation you need. Most important and useful are 

a passport, current driver's license, social security card (or a document like a pay 
stub that shows the entire social security number which is not very frequent since 
everyone started blanking out the first 2 sets of numbers some years ago). 

 
The checklist of identification items you need is on the next page. If you have everything 
in order, you might be able to finish the process in 1-2 hours.  
 
 
 

 
  



 
 


